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ECs Hit Below the Cap System Loss at 12.29% 
National average system loss of Electric Cooperatives (ECs) hits 12.29% in 2010, lower than the 13% cap set by the Energy Regulatory Commission (ERC).    
12.29% is by far the lowest national average system loss attained by the ECs since the restructuring of power industry in 2004.  The 0.71% difference from the ERC’s system loss cap is equivalent to a savings of P561,582,496.00 which will benefit the EC consumers.  

In the 2010 Categorization and Classification of ECs released by the National Electrification Administration (NEA), 23 ECs composed the single digit system loss list, with an island, off-the-grid coop, Dinagat Island Electric Cooperative, Inc. (DIELCO), topping the roll with 5.25%.  Cebu III Electric Cooperative, Inc. (CEBECO III) excelled over other on-grid coops with 5.51% system loss.

Visayas has the lowest system loss at 11.30%, while Luzon and Mindanao registered 12.45% and 12.90%, respectively.   On the regional basis, Region VII still posted the lowest system loss at 9.35%, followed by CAR (9.95%), Regions X (10.46%), III ( 11.14%), XI (11.40%), VI (11.78%), IV-A (12.41%), I (12.56%), IV-B (12.70%) and II (12.89%). 
Lowering the system loss of ECs is one of the priority programs of NEA, the government owned and controlled corporation mandated to supervise and provide assistance to ECs.  For the year 2010, the NEA Board of Administrators approved a total of P128M to 13 ECs which availed the Single Digit System Loss (SDSL) Loan.  On the technical side, NEA offers macro engineering assistance and distribution network asset management to ECs for the reduction of their system loss. 
“The continuous decrease in the national average system loss manifests the missionary nature of ECs, a selfless act to be of service to the member-consumers.  It may not be known to all that in reducing the system loss, our ECs are infusing funds, and yet, all savings from the reduction of system loss are returned back to the consumers through reduced power rates, upgraded distribution lines and quality service”, said NEA Administrator Edita S. Bueno.
“We will continue to provide assistance to our electric cooperatives for us to attain a single digit national average system loss, for the benefit of the member-consumers”, added Administrator Bueno.
